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Paroisse de Ste Marie

MINUTES OF THE PARISH ASSEMBLY
HELD AT ST MARY’S PARISH HALL
On Tuesday 13th June 2023 at 7pm

An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of St Mary was held at the Parish
Hall on Tuesday 13th June 2023 at 7pm to conduct the following business:

1. To receive and, if deemed advisable, approve the Minutes of the Parish
Assembly held on Thursday 9th February 2023.

2. In Accordance with Article 32 of the Rates (Jersey) Law, 2005, to appoint two
members of the Rates Assessment Committee with immediate effect and for a
period of three years.

3. Approve updated Regulations for the New Cemetery.

The Connétable, David Johnson, opened the meeting by welcoming everyone. The
Connétable asked if the Notice convening the Meeting could be taken as read to which
the assent of the Meeting was forthcoming.

The meeting was attended by 10 people who were eligible to vote. Apologies were
received from Sallie Redman and Jeremey Holmes and Recteur Kirsty Allan.

1. Approval of Minutes

The adoption of the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on Thursday 9th February
2023 was proposed by Mr Terry Renouf and seconded by Mr David Munns and was
duly approved by the Meeting. There were no matters arising.

2. Appointment of members of the Rates Assessment Committee

The terms of two members of the Rates Assessment Committee, Mr David Munns
and Mr Tony Gilbert, had expired at the end of December last year. Mr Martin
Stodart and Mrs Shirley de Gruchy had kindly agreed to stand for the vacant
positions and were proposed and seconded as follows:

Mr Stodart Prop: Mr Robin Stockton Sec: Mr Les Stanton
Mrs de Gruchy Prop: Mr David Munns Sec: Mr Robin Stockton



These appointments were approved by the Meeting and Mr Stodart and Mrs de
Gruchy were therefore duly elected. They were warned to attend at the Royal Court
on Friday 23rd June at 10am in order swear the oath of office.

The Connétable thanked Mr Gilbert for his 15 years service on the Committee, his
many prior years service in the Honorary Policy and for the other Parish
responsibilities he had taken on in years past. He also thanked Mr Munns for his
long history of service to the Parish in numerous roles spanning several decades,
and his continued service as Procurer.

3. Approve updated Regulations for the New Cemetery.

The Regulations for the New Cemetery had recently been reviewed and updated by
the New Cemetery Committee. The draft amended Regulations had been posted on
the Parish Website and printed copies had been made available from the Parish Hall.
The Connétable briefly reviewed the proposed changes.

The adoption of the revised Regulations was proposed by Mr David Munns and
seconded by Mr Martin Stodart and duly approved by the Meeting.

The formal business of the Assembly having been dealt with, the Connétable closed
the Meeting at 7.20pm.
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